Treoirlínte léitheoireachta do thuismitheoirí

Reading guidelines for parents

A Thuismitheoirí,

Rang 1 will take home reading books each week.  We work at the pace of each individual child, and so different books will be going home at different stages. Picture books will be sent home at first to introduce pupils to ‘reading’ independently.  Although you may feel your child isn’t ‘learning’ anything from such books,  they are learning basic reading skills of turning one page at a time,  reading across the pages from left to right,  recognizing the difference between print and illustrations, and understanding that pictures help tell the story, and that we can look at the pictures for clues as to what the text may be telling us.

When reading picture books with your child,  try to draw their attention to:

· Title / name of the book

· Pictures on the cover – what do you see? What do they tell us?  What could the book be about?

· Inside -   describe the things you see,  what are they called?  Do you have one / have you seen one before?  Where would you find it?  Who would own something like that?

· What is the sound you hear at the beginning of the word? What sound do you hear at the end of the word? How many syllables can you hear in the word (ask them to clap it out)? Can you think of a word that rhymes with it?  Can you make up a nonsense word that rhymes with it?

These are merely guidelines for you,  and it is not expected that you ask all these questions for every page! They are intended to encourage your child to think about the words they use and the various sounds they hear in words.  I hope they are of help to you as you and your child beginning the reading process.  

The school reading schemes ‘Cléite’,  ‘Sraith Loch Laoi’ and ‘Dréimire’ contain the characters Mamaí, Daidí, Liam,  Nóra,  Lára and Ricí,  and pupils will have read these texts already in class.  Home reading therefore is to reinforce what they have learnt in school,  practice their reading,  and increase their confidence.  They will have already learned the main keywords featured in the texts,  and reading will only be given home once the pupil has demonstrated in class that they are able to read the text independently.  
Each night, pupils will also take home their yellow reading record book. This book is designed to help teachers and parents communicate together regarding your child’s reading progress. You can record any reading you have done together, any problems encountered, or any positive or successful achievements made in your child’s reading together.

The class teacher aims to record/comment in the book at least once a week, and it is hoped that parents will try to contribute with comments at least once a week also.
If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to come in and we can discuss any problems or queries you may have.
Go raibh maith agaibh,
Máire

